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ANNEX 2

	Comments/Objections (from residents of Coopers Lane) 


	Officer Response

	Don’t think double yellow lines are a good idea. Not enough car parking spaces for each home owner. There is one allocated car parking space for each property (which is tight enough) and the enforcement of the lines will cause absolute chaos in the car park.
	The Development has been designed in accordance with parking standards that aim to discourage multiple car ownership and encourage the use of alternative transport modes.

Roads are for general public use ‘for the purpose of passage’. It is not the Highway Authority’s responsibility to provide parking on the highway. Indeed, it is an owner’s / driver’s responsibility to park their vehicle safely and legally.

	Support the scheme in Coopers Lane.

Hope that it will be enforced satisfactorily.
	Noted.

Thames Valley Police are responsible for the enforcement. They have no objection to the proposals.

	If there is a time when the emergency services are obstructed it is during the Abingdon fair. Not at any other time.

Agree that people have ‘off street’ parking but there is not enough for two cars per family. Therefore, with this new arrangement, more competition & rogue parking will now occur in the car park. People have got to park their cars somewhere. 
	The Fire Service has raised concerns regarding access along Coopers Lane from the Ock Street end at all times.
Emergency vehicle access to Coopers Lane (via Ock Street) is available during the fair. A clear route through the fair is maintained for this purpose.

See first response above.

	The proposals as laid out in the plan are mainly very good. 

However, the double yellow lines in front of Block C are probably not required. 

Not all residents have suitable ‘off road’ parking. Several households have two cars as this is required to travel to work. Therefore the parking area in front of Block C is used as an ‘overflow’ area by the residents.

This area does not contribute to any obstruction for vehicles and should be left available for residents to use.
	See first response above.

The road width outside Block C is 5.5m. This section of road falls between the two narrow sections and has been designed to allow two vehicles to pass. Parked vehicles outside Block C cause obstruction by narrowing the road and preclude opposing vehicles from passing safely.
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